
I-232-001

The State will apply the principles of Context Sensitive Design/Solutions

(CSD/S) in the design of the new facilities. In addition, the design and

aesthetics of the new facilities will be reviewed by the Seattle Design

Commission.

 

I-232-002

While some local jurisdictions dedicate a percentage of their project

budgets for art, WSDOT has no such dedicated funding. Section 40 of

the State Constitution specifies that gas tax money must be used for a

“highway purpose.” Therefore, public art beyond WSDOT standard

design is typically funded by other sources. To read the WSDOT policy

on art within public works projects for which WSDOT is the lead agency

please refer to the Design Manual, Section 1360:  

http://www.wsdot.wa.gov/publications/manuals/fulltext/M22-

01/2007AugustSupplement.pdf

 

I-232-003

The analysis method uses landscape units, which are comprised of the

individual viewpoints, to then objectively analyze the overall impacts to

visual quality and aesthetics.

 

I-232-004

Comment noted; it would be unfortunate to have a floating bridge that

diminished the visual quality of the Lake Washington viewshed.
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I-232-005

The Visual Quality and Aesthetics Discipline Report notes that although

mature roadside vegetation would be removed, most of it would be

replaced after construction. The effects on open space are not described

as “significant” because this term is not defined or used as part of visual

quality assessment methodology.  

 

I-232-006

WSDOT is committed to adhering to guidelines and standards set for the

project to meet local and state requirements and goals to ensure visual

unity and consistency throughout the SR 520 corridor.  See page 78-79

of the Visual Quality and Aesthetics Discipline Report in Attachment 7 to

the SDEIS.

 

I-232-007

For a more detailed description of the options, please see Chapter 2 of

the SDEIS and Final EIS, and the Description of Alternatives Discipline

Report and Addendum.

 

I-232-008

Visualizations of Option A indicate that views of the existing bascule

bridge from the east half of the Montlake Cut would not be blocked by

the second bascule. Since the SDEIS was published, FHWA and

WSDOT have identified a Preferred Alternative which is similar to Option

A, but with a number of design refinements. The setting will change, but

design of a second bascule bridge would be closely coordinated with the

DAHP to ensure that the new bridge would not diminish the integrity the

existing bridge as a historic property. See Chapter 2 of the Final EIS for

a description of the planning process and the Preferred Alternative.
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I-232-009

The purpose of visual quality and aesthetics assessments is to describe

the likely character and degree of ‘visual effects’, i.e., changes to the

visual environment. The reasons that visual quality assessments are

included in environmental assessments are to discover and disclose

these visual effects and to identify possible mitigation approaches. A

visual quality and aesthetics report is not an advocacy document; it must

be objective and as dispassionate as possible. Aesthetic vision and

goals are treated in documents that summarize public input, such as the

Design Advisory Committee 2006.   
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